HOUSING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
17th January, 2011 

Meeting commenced:
1.00 p.m.
"
ended:
2.05 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Peter Connor - in the Chair

Councillor Charlie McIntyre
Dave Galvin - Assistant Director Housing Futures

Paul Longshaw - Programmes Director Pendleton 

Mike Wright - Head of Housing Choice

Sarah Clayton - Head of Strategy & Enabling 

John Wooderson - Head of Urban Renewal

Joe Willis - Director of Services in Neighbourhoods, Salix Homes 

Mike Relph - Senior Democratic Services Officer

56.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the briefing held on 20th December, 2010, were agreed as a correct record.

57.
DECENT HOMES AND BACKLOG FUNDING

(Previous Minute 55 - 20th December, 2010)


The Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration submitted a report providing an update in relation to the announcement of the Homes and Community Agency (HCA) inviting all local authorities with more than 10% of non decent stock, to bid for resources for their refurbishment. The report indicated that, as part of the October Comprehensive Spending Review, the Coalition Government had announced that £1.6B was to be made available nationally to fund the backlog of works, to bring council house homes in local authority ownership up to a decent standard.


The report also went on to detail the proposed bid to be submitted on behalf of the Council and Salix Homes taking into account the agreed criteria.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Decent Homes Bid Strategy and bid level, as detailed in the report now submitted, be approved.

58.
PROPOSED COMMUNITY GARDEN IN NORTH LANGWORTHY 

The Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration submitted a report outlining future uses of the former site of 2 Field Street, Langworthy, one of which was to create a community garden and the other to create an affordable house.  Joyce Fitzpatrick and Barbara Ravenscroft attended the briefing for this item in support of the option to create a garden.

Councillor Peter Connor said that, he was not in a position to make a final decision on the options at this time and required more information, particularly with regard to the proposal to create a community garden.  He made particular reference to the need to clarify how the initial cost of creating the garden would be funded, together with its maintenance and insurance costs in the long-term.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and that further consideration be given to the option once the information requested by the Lead Member was presented to a future briefing.
59.
DIARY CO-ORDINATION

Councillor Peter Connor requested that, a standard item be placed on the agenda for future briefings, so as to allow for the opportunity to check and co-ordinate appointments and activities in the respective diaries of elected members and senior officers.
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